
Most Sacred Heart of Jesus, I Place My Trust in You! 

      SACRED HEART CHURCH 
                  4277 HIGHWAY U 
         RICH FOUNTAIN, MISSOURI  65035 

 

      Reverend William D. Debo, Pastor 

 

  “Fifth Sunday of Lent”                                                                     April 6, 2025                   
Rectory and Parish Office: Phone: 573-744-5987  Sacred Heart School:  Phone: 573-744-5898         
Email:                              shrf1838@sacredheartrf.com     Email:  dreinkemeyer@schoolsacredheartrf.com 
Church Website:                     www.sacredheartrf.com     School Website:www.schoolsacredheartrf.com          
Rev. William D. Debo:        williamdebo14@gmail.com         Emergency:                573-291-6528 (Father Bill) 
Parish Office Hours (Mon thru Fri) 9:00 AM - 4:00 PM             Diocesan Website:     www.diojeffcity.org                
_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________              

    WEEKLY MASS INTENTIONS 
April   8  Tuesday       7:45 AM  † Walter & Catherine Bock, Kathy Paschal, Glen Berhorst, Dave Luebbert,  
                                                                                                                      Donnie Prenger, Eddie Paschal 
April   9  Wednesday  NO MASS                    
April 10  Thursday      7:45 AM  † Terry & Moana Rackers                   
April 11  Friday           NO MASS  
April 12  Saturday      4:00 PM   † Ben Luebbert    
April 13  Sunday        7:45 AM   † John & Stella Bexten     † Edwin & Ann Linnenbrink    

Monthly Total of All Offerings $28,382.25 

 

MINISTRY SCHEDULE 
Saturday, April 12     4:00 p.m. PALM  SUNDAY Sunday, April 13      7:45 a.m.    

Greeters:  Eric & Katrina Falter    Greeters:  Stefan & Elizabeth Boeckman 

Servers: Roland & Reese Nivens, Jocelyn Hedges  Servers: Alex Frank, Jacob Redel, Jackson Neuner 

Lectors:  Renee Haller, Debbie Boehm (Passion)  Lectors: Shirley Hasenbeck, Doris Frank (Passion) 

Ushers:  Jim Boehm, Dennis Bruemmer   Ushers:  Mike Perkins, Ralph Fick 

Gifts:  Mark & Sandy Schanzmeyer    Gifts:  Scott Perkins 

Com:  Debbie Boehm, Renee Haller, Jean Fick  Com:  Bob & Karen Goodenough, Dana Bexten, 

  Megan Markway      Shelly Zeilman 

Rosary:  JoAnn Rudroff     Rosary:  Joan Neuner 

Music:  SH Adult Choir     Music:  SH Adult Choir 

Sacristan:  Janie Wallace     Sacristans:  John & Joan Neuner 

        Money:  Charlene Eisterhold, Linda Neuner 

SACRED HEART PARISH ACTIVITIES 
April 6th – Sunday – K of C Clergy Appreciation Breakfast after 7:45 am Mass in School Cafeteria 
April 7th – Monday – Knights of Columbus Council #10690  Monthly Meeting 6:30 Social/Dinner 7:30 MTG 

April 8th  – Tuesday – Lenten Discussion @ 6:00 pm School Cafeteria 

April 9th – Wednesday – Rosary Group @ 6:30 p.m. in the St. Margaret Mary Alacoque Annex-quilter’s room 

April 11th – Friday @ 3:00 p.m. Stations of the Cross (will be led by volunteers) 

April 13th – Sunday ONLY – Bake Sale Sponsored by 4-H after 7:45 a.m. Mass 

April 14th – Monday – K of C Sponsored Blood Drive – 2:00 – 6:00 p.m. School Cafeteria 

April 18th – Friday @ 3:00 p.m. Stations of the Cross (will be led by volunteers) 

April 26 & 27 – Sat/Sun – Bake Sales Sponsored by the St. Anne’s Sodality after each mass 

 

OUT OF TOWN ACTIVITIES 
April 12th - Saturday – Spring Craft Show – KC Hall – Westphalia 9:00 am – 2:00 pm various crafters/vendors 

April 13th – Sunday – St. Alexander Parish Breakfast, Belle 7:00 – 11:00 a.m.  $10.00/Meal 

April 13th – Sunday – St. Boniface/St. Aloysius Fried Chicken/Baked Ham Dinner 11:00 am-5:30 pm 

                                                                              St. Boniface Annex Bldg, Koeltztown  $16/Meal 

April 15th – Tuesday – The Chrism Mass @ Cathedral of St. Joseph, Jefferson City 3:00 pm    

April 15th – Tuesday – Due to Holy Thursday being on April 17th, the Paul A. Hasenbeck American 

                                     Legion and Auxiliary have moved their monthly meeting to this date @ 6:30 p.m.       

                                 

           MONTHLY  OFFERINGS   

MARCH ENVELOPES 
“LOOSE” 

OFFERING 
ELECTRONIC 

OFFERING 
SPECIAL COLLECTION OFFERING 

3/2 $10,504.00 $444.00 $327.65 Maint. & Repair                  $262.00 

3/9 $3,422.00 $201.00 $1,172.65 Spring Breakfast                 $260.00 

3/16 $3,203.00 $180.00 $327.65 Good Shepherd                   $556.00 

3/23 $2,912.00 $158.00 $1,282.65  

3/31 $2,707.00 $135.00 $327.65  
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Bishop McKnight’s APRIL Prayer Intention for our Local Church 

For all who have suffered abuse, that they may experience healing and restoration.  That we 

may be ever vigilant in protecting the vulnerable and ensuring our parishes remain places of 

safety, love, and respect.  We pray to the Lord. 

 

May the healing power of God’s love be with you and restore the blessings of good health. 
PLEASE PRAY FOR:  Helen Rudroff, Alexandria Vilt, Tim Palmer, Norb Luebbert, Kathy Scherf, JoAnn 

(Elmer) Rudroff, Lorraine Rehagen, Donna Plassmeyer, Judy Redel, Joe Frank, Ira Thompson, Kim Lambert, 

Richard Nilges, Edie Reichel, Julie Gildehaus, Amy (Feltrop) Bax, Angie (Feltrop) Hoecker, Maggie 

(Scheulen) Vieth, Mary Berhorst, Marcella Bax, Rev. Christopher Aubuchon, Archie Jaegers, Dale Kramer, 

Don Krattli, Sharon Cardwell, Wyatt Niemann, Charlene Strope, Marie Scherf, Bohen Ambrose Woehr, 

Marlene Haller, Justin Veit, Melissa Koenigsfeld, Mark Lieneke, Tracey Creswell, Sandy Schneiders.   

 

NEW COMMUNICATIONS TOOL FOR OUR PARISH! 
Sacred Heart Parish will start using “FLOCKNOTE” for communication for our 

Parish!  Flocknote sends mass texts and emails, sends communication to specific groups, and 

makes sign-ups for events or volunteer opportunities easy.  Parishioners can expect to be signed up for 

Flocknote in the coming weeks if the Parish has your email and cell number on file.  Once enrolled, you will 

receive an email where you can select the groups you want to stay in touch with.  Flocknote will also make it 

easy to let everyone know at once when there are cancellations due to weather or other important 

announcements.  If you have a parish group you would like added to Flocknote so you can text them easily, or 

have further questions, please let us know at:    stewardship@sacredheartrf.com 

 

 

*** Sacred Heart School NEWS from your Principal **** 
Save the Date **Students in grades 2-8 will be performing the Living Stations on Monday April 14th 

beginning at 6:00.  It will be a very prayerful way to begin Holy Week !!  I hope you can join us - everyone is 

welcome!! 
The students will have a visitor from the Missouri River Regional Library on Wednesday April 9th.  They 

will be learning first-hand about the art of storytelling.

Friday, April 11th will be "Purple Up Day".  Students are encouraged to wear a purple shirt to show their 

support and gratitude to the families of our military.  We recognize the sacrifice that they make as well as the 

sacrifice of their loved one who is in the military. 

 Registration for grades 1-8 is now open.  If you or someone you know would like to enroll their child for the 

upcoming school year, please contact the school office. (573-744-5898)

 Job Opening Opportunity: Sacred Heart School is currently looking for an Elementary School Teacher for    

the upcoming 2025-2026 School Year.  Interested applicants can contact Debbie Reinkemeyer at 

dreinkemeyer@schoolsacredheartrf.com for more information.

 Preschool Registration -- Registration for Sacred Heart School's Preschool Program - Students must be three 

years of age to participate in the program.  For  more information, please contact the school office at 573-744-

5898 or dreinkemeyer@schoolsacredheartrf.com
 
 

Congratulations! to John Fick and 
Morgan Laux who were married on 
Saturday, April 5th at Sacred Heart 
Church.  May the presence of God 

always remain in their relationship, and they seek God’s 
wisdom and will through prayer. 

 

 

 EASTER LILLIES 
If you would like to purchase an Easter 
Lily in memory of a loved one, they are 
$15 each.  Please place your donation in 

an envelope marked “Easter Lillies” with your name and 
the name of your loved one.  Drop your envelope into the 
collection basket or by the Parish Office by April 15th. 

 

 

 

 

 

STATIONS OF THE CROSS 
Stations will be recited @ 3:00 p.m. on Friday, 

April 11th and Friday, April 18th.    Everyone is 

welcome to join and if we could get some 

volunteers to help.  Contact Linda Neuner. 

 

               EASTER   TRIDUUM 
HOLY THURSDAY 6:30 p.m. at Holy Family 

GOOD FRIDAY 6:30 p.m. at Holy Family  

HOLY SATURDAY 8:00 p.m. at Holy Family 

EASTER SUNDAY 7:45 a.m. at Sacred Heart 

EASTER SUNDAY 9:30 a.m. at Holy Family 

 

The Home and School Committee is looking for any 

volunteers, youth welcome, to help paint lines on 

the basketball court this summer.  Please contact 

Jamie Fick, 573-301-9846, if you, your child, or 

someone you know would be interested in 

helping.  This would make for a great service 

project!  
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STEWARDSHIP 

Want to join together with other parishioners to 

build your Faith during Lent?  Come to school on 

Tuesday, April 8th @ 6:00 p.m. for our fourth 

Lenten discussion!   We would love to have you 

join us! 

 

 

Cap Luebbert has volunteered to help 

co-chair the Fall Festival with Megan 

and Keith Markway.  Thank you Cap for helping 

support the parish and school! 
 
 

FORMEDVisit the Sacred Heart Website for 

instructions on how to sign up for your FREE Formed 
Membership! 

FOR THE WEEK OF:  April 6th–April 12th 
The TRUTH About the Shroud of Turin w/Fr. 

Robert Spitzer | Chris Stefanick Show: The 

Shroud of Turin is the subject of a lot of 

rumors, myths and controversies — maybe 

you’ve heard some of them yourself and don’t 

know what to believe. In this episode, Fr. 

Robert Spitzer offers amazing facts and stories 

about the Shroud. 

https://watch.formed.org/videos/the-truth-about-

the-shroud-of-turin-w-fr-robert-spitzer-chris-

stefanick-show-1   Preparing for Holy Week: 

Join Dr. Tim Gray and Dr. Mark Giszczak, 

professor of Sacred Scripture at the Augustine 

Institute Graduate School of Theology, as they 

walk through the liturgies of Holy Week, 

historical spots in the Holy Land, and how to 

prepare our hearts for the events of the Passion.  

https://watch.formed.org/videos/the-augustine-

institute-show-dr-mark-giszsak   Saint John 

Baptist de la Salle: Celebrate the feast day of 

St. John Baptist de la Salle, the patron saint of 

teachers, with this great movie on Formed. St. 

John Baptist de la Salle, pray for us! 

https://watch.formed.org/videos/saint-john-

baptist-de-la-salle-patron-saint-of-teachers 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

We wish to express sincere 

gratitude to everyone who 

participated in the recent photo 

sessions for our parish directory.  It 

was a huge success. Thank you!!! 

 

For those who were unable to attend 

the photo sessions, there is still an opportunity to be 

included in the directory.  You may submit a 

photograph, along with a payment of $15.  Please ensure 

that all submitted photos are printed on photo paper.  

These can be placed in the collection basket during 

Sunday services, accompanied by a check for $15 made 

payable to Sacred Heart. 

 

Alternatively, you may email a digital copy of your 

photo to cjeist123@gmail.com. The corresponding 

payment can then be dropped off at the Parish Office or 

placed in the collection basket, clearly marked "Church 

Directory". 

 

 

UPDATE ON HOSPITALITY MINISTRY 
 

Greetings!!! 

 

You may have noticed young families are welcoming 

you at the weekend masses! Thanks to all of those 

greeters! Job well done!! 

 

Porch sitters are now needed!! We feel we have a need 

to welcome new and old souls or just show the 

hospitality of Sacred Heart Parish so we are asking if 

you could be a  

" Porch Sitter " and be a part of this Ministry? 

 

What is a porch sitter?  Glad you asked!!!  Very simple -

Visit those in our parish, and community, on their porch 

with a warm hello and a how are you and is there 

anything we can do for you?  An experienced Porch 

Sitter could tell you more and help you get started.  Call 

or text Rick Bax @ 573-659-4114 or contact Fr. Bill for 

more information if you want to be a part of that 

process! 

 

Thank you, 

Pastoral Council 
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YOUTH OPPORTUNITY (Gr. 8-12) 
Parents encourage your teens! 

Bible Study- 2nd Wednesday of each month at FOLK (St. 
Anthony Parish Hall)  Hosted by St. Joe and     St. 
Anthony Parishes.  Doors open at 5:45 pm and 
discussion from 6-7pm.   PIZZA IS PROVIDED!!!  
To sign up please text:  OSAGEYOUTH to 84576   
It is worth a try! 
Call Peg Brune if you need more info. 573-659-2904 

 

 

Knights of Columbus 

Fr. Robert J. Arnold Council #10690 

Memorial Scholarship Application 

(Eligible Students:   Members, Children    

              of Members, Grandchildren of Members) 

 

SUBMISSION DEADLINE IS MAY 1ST 

 

Applications can be found in the holders of the 

bulletin boards in church.  Be sure to list your name 

AND your parents’ names on the back of the 

application.  Answer each question on the 

application and return it to any Knight.  This is a 

$250.00 Scholarship and is a memorial scholarship 

initiated by the Knights of Columbus in memory of 

“Megan Boehm” and “Terry Rackers”. 

 
 The Rich Fountain Knights of 
Columbus will be 
hosting a BLOOD DRIVE in the 
Sacred Heart School Cafeteria on 
April 14, 2025, from 2:00 to 6:00 

p.m..  This drive is being collected by the American Red 
Cross.  We ask all who are medically eligible to please 
come and donate the gift of life.  
To schedule an appointment, go to: 
www.RedCrossBlood.org and enter 
SacredHeartRichFountain Or call 1-800-733-2767 
 
FYI:  Future blood drive 2025 dates @ Sacred Heart: 
                             July 7 and Otober 6 

 
Donation of cookies for the canteen blood drive would be 

appreciated! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Holy Family Sacred Heart St. Alexander St. Aloysius St. Boniface Visitation Guardian   Angels

Saturday 5:30 PM 4:00 PM 4:30 PM - - 6:30 PM
Sunday 9:30 AM 7:45 AM 8:30 AM - 10:00 AM 8:00 AM -
Monday - - - - - -
Tuesday - 7:45 AM - 6:00 PM - -
Wednesday 7:45 AM - 8:00 AM - - -
Thursday - 7:45 AM - - 8:15 AM -
Friday 7:45 AM - - - - 8:00 AM
Prayer Services - - Mondays - 7:30 AM - - -

Holy Thursday 6:30 PM 7:00 PM

Good Friday 6:30 PM 3:00 PM 7:00 PM

Holy Saturday 8:00 PM 8:30 PM

Easter Sunday 9:30 AM 7:45 AM 9:00 AM 7:00 AM 11:00 AM
Reconciliation

     Coalition Mass Schedules
             Supporting each other to be communities of love and mercy in Christ

All parishes - 30 minutes prior to weekend Masses Or by Appointment


